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Parish Council Annual Report May 2017


Communication: The Parish Council set up a new website using a platform provided by Norfolk Association of Local Councils and replaces the previous one which was no longer being support by Norfolk Rural Community Council. The new website � HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/� has information about the parish council, news from organisations and events in the village, and links to other useful websites such as the County Council for reporting potholes and the District Council for planning proposals. The Parish Council continued to publish a monthly newsletter which is delivered to all houses in the parish. Thank you to those who contribute to the newsletter and to those who deliver it.


Highways: The pedestrian refuge and accompanying signage (Welcome to Pensthorpe and Thank You for Driving Carefully) were installed at Pensthorpe. The funding for this came through the Parish Partnership Scheme whereby 50% of the cost came from the County Council and the parish share was generously funded by Pensthorpe Nature Park. The Highway Rangers came to the village a few times to clean out the gullies and fill potholes. Road side hedges throughout the parish were cut back by the landowners which was much appreciated. The Parish Council paid for extra cuts of the verge at the cross roads at the west of Village. 


Planning: The Parish Council considered a number of planning applications during the year and provided the District Council with its views as a consultee in the planning process. A planning policy was adopted in order to comply with the new shorter deadlines imposed by the planning authority and to accommodate the District Council’s move to online planning consultation.


Maintenance: The bus shelter was weather-proofed, the notice board repaired and the village sign cleaned and tidied up. Thank you to those who did some of this maintenance voluntarily. Following notification from the Parish Council, BT repaired the door and cleaned the telephone kiosk. (The kiosk is on a list for repainting.)


Supporting the Community: The annual donation was made to the Village Hall (in lieu payment for using the Hall for meetings). The Litter Warden took action to notify NNDC of fly-tipping in the parish. A village litter pick was also arranged. Thanks to all those who supported this. The defibrillator is available when required. In the case of an emergency dial 999 or 112. The code for opening the defibrillator cabinet will be given to you. The bulk-buying Oil Scheme (gas and coal also available) with AF Affinity is still available. Everyone is welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held on the third Monday of alternate months in the Village Hall. 
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EDUCATIONAL GRANT Kettlestone Charities Trustees invite applications for an educational grant for the academic year 2017-18. The grant is intended for purchase of books, materials and resources for study and is available to young persons residing in Kettlestone or Pensthorpe studying for their first degree or equivalent. Grants are awarded entirely at the discretion of the Trustees. To request an application form please email � HYPERLINK "mailto:kettlestonecharities@googlemail.com" �kettlestonecharities@googlemail.com� or write to the Clerk of the Trustees, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN. The deadline for applications is 22 September 2017.





Members of the public are cordially invited to attend Parish Council meetings.


The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Monday 


17 July 2017.








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or Kettlestone Parish Council.





  





Kettlestone Village Hall


If you wish to book the Village Hall please contact Erica Bishop – phone 878834





Sunday 9 July 11 am p 3 pm SUMMER SALE


Cakes, Books, Plants, Bric a Brac, Tombola, BBQ, Teas and more. Donations of bric-a-brac, plants, cakes and tombola prizes very welcome





Friday 21 July 7 – 9 pm SUMMER BBQ


Hot dogs & burgers available throughout the evening. Dogs welcome in the gravel areas around the hall.





Tues 25 July 2.30 – 4.30 pm GAMES AFTERNOON


Come along and play board games or join in with the art group to create your own masterpiece. £3 Tea and cake included. Please book with Judith 851633


Bar Events


21 July: Scrabble Club


29 July: Carpet Bowls





Thurs 3 August leave Village Hall at 2.45 pm LUCILLA REEVE BATTLEFIELD TOUR


This visit is to the villages near Thetford which were taken over by the army during WW2 and are still used as a battlefield training area. The tour will leave from the village hall at 2.45pm in order to be at the battlefield by 4pm. There are a few places left on the coach and if anyone wishes to come along please phone Bridget 878200.





GRANT FUNDING


The village hall committee has been awarded a grant from Norfolk Community Foundation to buy a new freezer and microwave for the hall kitchen. 





Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


  2 July: 11 am Morning Prayer


16 July: 8 am Holy Communion 


  6 Aug: 11 am Morning Prayer


------------------------------------


Sat 8 July: Purcell School Leavers Concert begins at 7 pm in the church. Another group of these wonderfully talented music students will entertain us once again before they start out on their careers. If you have never seen them before you will be amazed, and those that have can’t wait to see them again. There will be an interval with summertime refreshments. It is a FREE CONCERT with a retiring collection to be shared between the church and the ‘Outreach’ which creates opportunities for young musicians. Please support us. All welcome!


Sat 29 July: At 11 am there will be a memorial service to celebrate the life of Marjorie Santer who lived in Kettlestone for many years. Her relatives would love all those who knew and remember her to come and everyone is welcome to attend a bufft at the Village hall afterwards. It was Marjorie’s wish that everyone should be dressed brightly.


5 – 13 August Open Churches Week This is an event throughout the diocese. Wed 9 August we are holding a Coffee Morning in the church from 10 am to midday and would be delighted to see you. We would be very grateful for any donations of cakes, biscuits or preserves. Please come and have a drink and a chat with your friends.


Sat. 12 August (also as part of Open Churches Week) there will be a Church Talk by Roger Townsin at 10.30 am followed by refreshments. Come and learn a little more about the history of your church and village.                  Mary Townsin, Churchwarden.





Barnack Rag No, not an early jazz number but a hard and durable oolitic limestone that was used in the construction of many buildings during the medieval period. The stone was extracted from a quarry near the village of Barnack in Cambridgeshire and was first exploited by the Romans. However, it really became important during medieval times when it was used to build Peterborough, Ely and to a significant extent Norwich cathedrals as well as a number of East Anglian monasteries. The stone was put onto sledges and pulled by oxen to the nearest rivers, the Welland or Nene, loaded onto barges and sailed to its final destination.  How is that relevant to Kettlestone? All Saints is a flint built church but the stone, used for the windows, door frames and the fine north arcade is Barnack rag stone: this would have come here through the river system and across the Wash to be landed at one of the busy north coast ports nearby; Wells, Blakeney or even Stiffkey, the river of which forms our eastern parish boundary. Once here stonemasons will have worked it to form the early ‘Y’ style windows in the tower to the later Tudor flat topped designs found in the north aisle and clerestory. If you have found this article interesting why not join my guided tour of the church on 12th August, 10.30 to 11.30, followed by summertime refreshment. No charge but a retiring fund donation would be welcome. As part of Norfolk Churches Open Week international theme there will also be a display about the 40 people from Kettlestone who emigrated to Canada in 1836.  Roger Townsin











Parish Council & village website: � HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�





Parishioners may be interested in a planning application for an additional Duck Rearing Unit and a New Straw Barn as an Extension to the Existing Facility at Clipstone Farm House. Details of this planning application reference PF/17/0862 can be found on the North Norfolk District Council website or by using the link below: � HYPERLINK "https://idoxpa.north-norfolk.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=_NNORF_DCAPR_90975" �https://idoxpa.north-norfolk.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=_NNORF_DCAPR_90975� (Note you may have to copy and paste the link into your browser)














Kettlestone Flower and Produce Show on Saturday 9th September.


The classes will be more or less the same as for the last two years. A schedule will be delivered to every house, as usual, in August. The usual trophies will be awarded. This year entry to all classes will be free for everyone. So as the gardening year gets going, please bear the show in mind and plan your (winning?)�entries! A new one for this year is: Imaginative Photograph of Fruit and/or Veg.


If anyone feels that they would like to lend a hand on the day, offers will be gratefully received.�Please talk to Lucy Spink (822563) or Steve Hipkin (878241).








